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Motor Vehicle Division Informational Memo # 21-13
Transporter License Plate Administrative Rule Updates

DATE: May 10, 2021
FROM: Sara Siedsma, Compliance Officer, MVD
TO: All Motor Vehicle Division staff, lowa County Treasurers and County Treasurer’s staff

SUBJECT
This informational memo explains an update to administrative rule chapter 761—424, Transporter

Plates and is most applicable to staff involved with issuing transporter license plates to those engaged in
delivering motor vehicles for compensation.

SUMMARY
The amendments make two technical changes to chapter 424. One of the changes updates the contact

information and form submission process for obtaining a transporter plate. The other change adds
clarity to the rules by including the implementing code section citations for the transporter plates
application process and associated fees.

The administrative rule amendments are effective May 12, 2021.

LINK TO ADMINISTRATIVE RULES
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/docs/aco/arc/5548C.pdf

CURRENT

Administrative rule chapter 761—424 previously contained outdated contact information and did not
include implementing code section citations for the transporter plates application process and
associated fees.

NEW
As of May 12, 2021, the rules will now contain updated contact information and include implementing
code section citations for the transporter plates application process and associated fees.

BUSINESS IMPACT
This directive does not impact the way that MVD staff issues transporter plates as the changes were
merely technical in nature.



